3553 ARTHUR DRIVE, LADNER, B.C., V4K 3N2

April 6th, 2020

Mayor Henry Braun City of Abbotsford 32315 South Fraser Way Abbotsford, B.C. V2T 1W7

Dear Mr. Mayor:

Thank you for the detailed response to my letter of March 6th., re the proposed South Fraser Community Rail. I respect your opinion, but we can only agree to disagree.

We've had several legal opinions on the Master Agreement, and those opinions concur with the interpretation we have held from the beginning. We hope a Court of Law will not be necessary to confirm this. Even when considered from a practical perspective, it is logical that an agreement designed to protect the right of use for public transportation in the Fraser Valley along this corridor would not be concluded, leaving a key section, the joint section required, completely out of long term planning.

I understand your desire for Abbotsford "to go up, not out", but if we agree with the need to provide affordable housing for young people today and in future, there are good locations near old time Station locations perfect for this. Locations such as Kennedy, Sullivan, Newton/S. Surrey, Cloverdale, Langley City, Township of Langley, Fort Langley/Trinity, Gloucester/Aldergrove, Bradner, Mt. Lehman/Abbotsford Airport, City of Abbotsford/Downtown, Huntington, Sumas, Yarrow, Sardis and City of Chilliwack that would allow for higher density use and still allow space for young families.

I will continue to oppose spending a huge amount of taxpayer money on a short 7 km stretch of Sky-Train from Surrey Centre, through Green Timbers, to Fleetwood, when about the same amount of money could be responsibly spent, using a pollution free Hydrogen (LRT) train, on existing rail all the way from "the Vancouver Hook-up" at the Pattullo Bridge Sky-train station to Chilliwack. So, the facts are, contrary to the 7 Km Fleetwood Sky-train population catchment, the 99 Km South Fraser Community Rail will serve 10 times more taxpayers/residents, industrial parks, 14 Post Secondary Institutions and the Abbotsford International Airport at the same cost.

Mr. Mayor, the dedicated tax paying volunteers, that give freely of their time and resources, are not prepared to see well over 1,200,000 South of Fraser, Fraser Valley residents, and tax payers, wait until 2050 before the Vancouver Regional District and the Fraser Valley Regional District decide if they have the time and resources to consider transit for the Valley. Many I am sure, are your taxpayers.

Respectfully

Bill/Vander Zalm

Cc/All elected representatives South of the Fraser (Municipal/Provincial/Federal)